




 

 

   

 
Representative Justin Ruffridge 
House Labor & Commerce Committee 
Alaska State Legislature House of Representatives 

State Capitol 
Juneau, Alaska 99801 
 
RE:  Support of HB 56 
 
Dear Representative Ruffridge, 
 
The Alaska Pharmacists Association represents pharmacists, pharmacy technicians, 
students and pharmacies across the State of Alaska. We support HB 56, an act related to 
exempting animal prescriptions from the controlled substance prescription database.  
 
As pharmacy professionals, patient safety and ensuring appropriate use of medications is 
a big concern. However, the current system that requires veterinarians to query and 
report-controlled substance prescriptions is not an effective tool for addressing the 
opioid crisis. We join our colleagues at the Board of Pharmacy in voicing our support for 
this legislation. 
 
Please support this bill in committee.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Brandy Seignemartin, PharmD 
Executive Director 
 
Cc: Chair Jesse Sumner, Representative Prax, Representative Saddler, Representative 
Wright, Representative Carrick, Representative Fields 

 

Board of Directors 
 
Brittany Keener 
President  
Eagle River 
 
Dirk White 
President Elect 
Sitka 
 
Renee Robinson 
Past President 
Anchorage 
 
James Fischer 
Treasurer 
Anchorage 
 
Christopher Chong 
Secretary 
Wasilla 
 
Michelle Locke 
Anchorage 
 
Aimee Young 
Anchorage 
 
Meredith Dean 
Kotzebue 
 
Brittany Karns 
Fairbanks 
 
Catherine Kowalski 
Petersburg 
 
Victoria Bumgardener 
Craig 
 
Valerie Bixler 
Anchorage 
 
Jolene Chikigak 
Anchorage 
 

 



Ladies and Gentlemen; 
 
Let me add my voice to the many supporting the passage of HB56. Being very concerned by this long 
overdue Bill, since one of my sled dogs suffers from IMPA and requires 150mg of Tramadol daily, asking 
us to in addition to the financial burden also run through the bureaucratic maze every time we need a 
refill is preposterous.  
 
Veterinarians are not law enforcement. They have neither the time nor training to perform an 
investigation on every customer that brings their pet in and requires some form of opioid to treat pain 
on the off chance they would divert the opiate.  
 
Conversely, the judiciary are not vets and what may seem like a large dose of an analgesic or opiate is 
perfectly normal if applied to a horse and large animal. Would they know what that or any dose for any 
animal is appropriate? Beyond for post-op treatment, how should long term chronic pain in animals be 
treated since a 3 day supply is nonsensical? 
 
Please let veterinarians do their job and let law enforcement do theirs. I doubt any addict will specifically 
get animals and make them sick in order to get access to opiates. We’ve spent too long debating this 
nonsensical issue, please pass HB56. Thank you.  
 
Respectfully 
 
Greg Grajew 
Kolohe Siberians 
Moose Mtn., AK 
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